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HILLTOP HERALD-NOVEMBER 2021 
MONONA UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH  
 

THE CHURCH EMERGENT 
If you wish to schedule a group or event at the church, please contact Kay for the updated 
building use guidelines and forms. We are following the Dane County Public Health 
mandate requiring masks be worn for all inside events.  
 
The office is open and staffed 9am-2pm, Monday through Friday. Pastor Paul is available for 
pastoral care both virtually and in-person for vaccinated individuals.  
 

 
HOLIDAY BAZAAR 

Saturday, November 6, 9 am to 2 pm, in the church parking lot 
Proceeds benefit the General Fund 
Local craft & vendor tables 
Equal Exchange & Monona UMC Craft Tables 
Volunteers needed to serve food, drinks, and staff the MUMC craft table. 
Please contact the church office 
 

 
DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS 

Remember to change your clocks the evening before November 7.  “Fall back” one hour.  
 

 
ALL SAINTS DAY TO BE OBSERVED 

Sunday, November 7 is All Saints Day, the day the church sets aside to remember those 
who have died during this past year, especially those from our fellowship and families. 
During the prayer time, we will read the names aloud as we light a candle for them.  
 

 
FALL STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN - “What does this church mean to you” 

November 7th-21st 
Our 2022 Estimate of Giving Cards will be mailed during the week of November 7th. Please 
return them by Sunday, November 21st. 
 
 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE 
The SPRC would like to inform the congregation that due to family responsibilities, Mark 
Buffat will be taking a leave of absence from his position as the church’s Caring Coordinator 
beginning November 1. He anticipates that he will be able to resume his duties at the 
church in January 2022. If anyone has concerns or needs assistance in the coming months, 
please contact Pastor Paul. 
 
We send our prayers and best wishes to Mark and his family during this time and look 
forward to his return as Caring Coordinator in January. 
Louise Belk, SPRC chair 
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PASTOR’S COLUMN 
“All Saints Day” 

We will celebrate “All Saints Day” on Sunday, November 7th. As a congregation we will 
remember our former church members, family and friends who died in the last year. We are 
grateful for their lives and their faithful witness to God’s love. 
 
As we name our saints, we remember what God has done through them and what God can 
do through us. Jesus calls us to be his faithful people in this time and place.  
 
I invite us to remember those who introduced us to God’s love and helped shape our faith. 
Their commitment, compassion and kindness made a difference.  
 
The third verse of the hymn “I Sing a Song of the Saints of God,” tells us of the many saints 
around us and encourages us to become one, too.  
 
“They lived not only in ages past; there are hundreds of thousands still. The world is 
bright with the joyous saints who loved to do Jesus’ will. 
 
You can meet them in school, on the street, in the store, in church, by the sea, in the 
house next door; they are saints of God, whether rich or poor, and I mean to be one 
too.”  
 
Please join the celebration on Sunday, November 7th. 
 

  Pastor Paul  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIBLE PASSAGES & THEMES 10:00AM SERVICE  
November 7- All Saints Day 
We will remember those who have died in the last year. Pastor Paul will preach on Mark 
12:38-44. Jesus identified a faith saint at the Temple. 
 
November 14 –  
Pastor Paul will preach on Mark 13:1-8. Jesus challenges his disciples. 
 
November 21 Stewardship Sunday  
 “Don’t Worry, Give Thanks”   
For this Sunday before Thanksgiving, Pastor Paul will preach on Matthew 6:25-33. 
 
November 28 1st Sunday of Advent 
Pastor Paul will preach on Jeremiah 33:14-16, “The Days are surely coming,” says the Lord, 
“when I will fulfill my promise…” 
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NORTH CENTRAL JURISDICTION MISSION COUNCIL  

CALLS FOR PRAYER SUPPORT 
The Mission Council of the North Central Jurisdiction is calling on all United Methodists in 
the jurisdiction to prayerfully support the November 10-11 virtual jurisdictional conference. 
 

Beginning November 1 and each day until November 11 pause at 10:11 AM and pray the 
following prayer: 
 
Psalm 22:21 ~ For all to get along well with God and be at peace; that something good will 
come to your people, Almighty God; we pray for the guidance and fire of your Holy Spirit to be 
with everyone at the 2021 Special North Central Jurisdictional Conference. May the Holy Spirit 
fill the hearts and minds of leaders and delegates with wisdom and peace that work towards 
all that you want carried out at this time. Let us remember to give all glory and honor to our 
Savior Jesus Christ, in whose name we pray, Amen. 
 
 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 
The Giving Tree 

This month our mission gifts will be supporting The Giving Tree. For many years the Giving 
Tree project has provided gifts and a holiday dinner for needy families in our community. We 
will again take our Giving Tree/Winter Wishes program online. Each child’s wish is listed on 
our Sign-Up Genius account. Just click the link 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904094DA8AE22AB9-2021, create an account, choose 
the gifts you want to purchase and enter the requested information. There are a lot of gifts 
requested so scroll down to the bottom to check out all the requests. Check back often as 
additional request will go online as they are received. 
 
You may either drop off your unwrapped gifts in the church office or if you are shopping 
online, have them shipped directly to the church (contact the office with the child’s gift 
information so we can give it to the right child). The gifts need to be returned by Friday 
December 10. Please contact Kay in the office with any questions or for assistance in using 
Sign Up Genius. 
 
We are also in need of additional funds to go towards a Christmas dinner. Please support 
this Mission by marking your check or online giving with “The Giving Tree".  
 
Thank you for your generous support of this beneficial mission. 
The Mission Team 
 
 

NEW UPPER ROOMS ARE HERE 
The Upper Room is a great little devotional book to center on a Bible verse and read a short 
meditation and prayer. The new November / December issue has arrived, and is in the 
narthex. Feel free to take one. If you would like one mailed to you, please contact the church 
office. 
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2021 CHURCH CONFERENCE 
Our yearly Church Conference meeting will be held on Sunday, December 5 right after 
worship. Each year, every United Methodist Church holds a meeting to review their 
ministries (past and future), endorse ministry candidates, and set budgets. This is our 
annual meeting & all are invited to attend.  
 
 

WORSHIP VOLUNTEER SIGNUP 
Since we are back in the sanctuary to worship weekly, we need to have our volunteers back 
as well. We have created a Volunteer Sign Up Genius listing with the volunteer jobs needed 
each week. We would especially like to fill: ushers and fellowship hosts. Please check your 
schedules and sign on using the link below. You can also send an email to the church office 
with your requested dates.  
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904094DA8AE22AB9-volunteer 
 

OUR WEBSITE 
Check out our improving website: www.mononaunitedmethodistchurch.org 
• We have the recorded sermon available for an online Worship experience as well as our 
in-person worship. Check our website for more information. 
• We have a Giving tab on our website to make a donation with your credit card or through 
your checking account. 
 
 

HILLTOPPERS 
The Hilltoppers group will be meeting on Monday, November 8 at 11am in the church 
fellowship hall. Mask and social distancing guidelines will be observed. There will be no food 
at this meeting. 
 
The program will be presented by Michael Marshall, who is executive chair of the Madison 
Jail Ministry organization. He will be explaining how the organization operates. the programs 
they offer and how they use volunteers in their mission. It will be an enlightening 
presentation. 
 
 

MUMC MEN’S GROUP 
All men of the church are invited to the Men's Club breakfast that will take place on 
Saturday, November 13 at 9:00 am at Monona Gardens Restaurant 6501 Broadway.  Come 
and enjoy great food and fellowship. 
 
 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
As long as we meet in the sanctuary on Sunday mornings, we will have class in the library 
after the service, 11:30am-12:30pm. If the virus dictates that we are unable to meet in 
person, we will go back to Zoom again. 
 
We are talking about Everything Happens for a Reason: And Other Lies I've Loved, by Kate 
Bowler, You are encouraged to pick up your own book for the six-week discussion.  Join us 
when you can. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904094DA8AE22AB9-volunteer
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN INFORMATION 

Friendship Circle - Wednesday, November 10 at 1:30pm in Fellowship Hall at 
church.  
Faith Circle- Thursday, November 11 at 1pm in Fellowship Hall at church. Call 
Jan Wanek at 395-2433 with any questions. 
 

FALL BAKE SALE – THANKS! 
Heartfelt thanks to our bakers & buyers for supporting the UMW Fall Bake Sale in a 
generous way. We earned $185 to support our local United Methodist Women.  
 
 

JAVA JIVE  
Adapted from the Equal Exchange website 
 
PRODECOOP· Nicaragua 
Organic Love Buzz Coffee 
PRODECOOP is an umbrella cooperative organization that brings together 38 village-level 
cooperatives from Esteli, Madriz and Nueva Segovia in northern Nicaragua. It is made up of 
about 1,000 small farmers—30% of whom are women. The cooperative provides services 
such as agricultural extension services, training, marketing, credit, capacity building of 
cooperatives, coffee quality programs, and social development projects. PRODECOOP 
provides continuous education of its members to expand each member’s ability to be a 
strong farmer and a leader in her or his co-op and community. Since 1992, PRODECOOP 
has exported directly to international markets in Europe, the United States, and Japan. 
 
Thank you one and all for your ongoing support of EX Fair Trade, it makes all the 
difference........ in the world! 
As always this is not a fund raiser! 
 
Any questions or suggestions please reach out to either myself, Jackie Hull @608-576-7837 
or Karelyn Hopkins @608-577-3185. 
Coordinators for MUMW EX/Fair Trade Mission 
 
 

READ ‘EM & MEET 
The book club will start meeting again on Sunday, November 21 @ 2pm to 
discuss, Where the Crawdads Sing by Delia Owens at the home of Doreen 
Peterson. Jenny Kinsler will provide dessert. Visitors and new members are 

always welcome to attend. There is a list of future meetings and the books to be 
discussed in the Narthex. Join this fun and lively group! 
 
 

BLOOD DRIVE 
Sign up for a Seeds of Peace blood drive to be held at St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church (5700 
Pheasant Hill Rd, Monona) on Tuesday, November 23 from 1-6pm. Go to redcrossblood.org 
to register. Blood donations are always needed, especially near the holidays. 
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UM STUDENT DAY, NOVEMBER 28 
Right now there are UMC young people—who might not have had the resources to attend a 
school of their choice, or, for some, any school at all—who’ve been sent by you into the world 
God loves because of your giving to United Methodist Student Day.  
 

What no one person or congregation can do alone, we’re doing together. Please mark your 
check or offering envelope with “Student Day." 
 

MADISON AREA JAIL MINISTRY WARM CLOTHING COLLECTION 
The jail is in need of warm clothing. Men and women released during the winter months often 
arrived during warm weather months. Many do not have appropriate clothing for cold weather. 
The staff has made the following request. They want to make sure they have a supply of warm 
clothing available for those who may need it.  
 
Sweatshirts and Sweatpants: 
Neutral Colors: black, gray, navy 
Men’s sizes (small, medium, Large, XL and XXL) 
 
There is a collection bin at church. 
 

 
STEPHEN MINISTRY 
 
We are all facing different kinds of life challenges: 
 

• isolation and loneliness 
• anxiety over health 
• grief 
• juggling work, childcare and schooling responsibilities 
• financial strain or job loss 
• uncertainty about the future 

 

But you don't have to go through it alone! If you or someone you care about is experiencing 
difficulties like these, our Stephen Ministers are ready to listen, care, encourage and be there 
to offer support. You can find out more by calling Pastor Paul. 
 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
We welcome donations of flowers for our altar on Sundays. If you would like to give flowers 
on a particular Sunday, please contact the church office or use the volunteer Sign Up Genius 
link found in this newsletter. Flowers may be dropped off on Fridays during office hours, 
9am-2pm or on Sunday mornings. Thanks for brightening up our worship space. 
 
 

RIVER FOOD PANTRY 
The River is currently accepting 18-count egg cartons until further notice. Also, The River is 
NOT accepting clothing or household items. If you have items to donate, please check with 
either Agrace or Boomerang. You are welcome to drop off egg cartons, paper bags, non-
perishable food, or personal hygiene items at church. 
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LOOKING AHEAD TO CHRISTMAS 
Poinsettias 
The order form to purchase a poinsettia is found in this newsletter. 
Please return the form to the church office by November 7 if you 
would like one. 
 

Advent wreath  
We would like to invite your family to help our congregation prepare for Advent by lighting 
the Advent wreath during of the Sunday services. We will provide you the reading and 
instructions. Please email the church at secretarymumc@sbcglobal.net and let Kay know 
which date you are available or signup on the sheet in front of the office.  
 

SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING 
Ring bells this winter to raise money for the critical services of The Salvation Army. With 
many locations throughout Dane County, there is a location convenient to you. 
 

Register for a shift (or many!) with your family, coworkers, friends, or by yourself. Donations 
go toward critical programs in Dane County, including emergency women and family shelter, 
housing programs, community meals, after school programming, and more. Sign up to ring 
at www.RegisterToRing.com. The kettles will be out officially on November 12, 2021.  
 

LAY SERVANT MINISTRY COURSES ON ZOOM 
Sponsored by North Central District, but open to all! 
Basic Lay Servant Course & Advanced Leading Worship Course 
6:00 PM – 9:00 PM on Friday, Nov. 5th; 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM on Saturday, Nov. 6th on ZOOM 
Mike Zahn will lead the Basic course Cost: $10 (eprint) $16 (hard copy) 
Caleb McGregor will lead the Advanced Leading Worship course 
 

Advanced UM Heritage Course 
6:00 PM – 9:00 PM on Friday, Nov. 12th; 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM on Saturday, Nov. 13th on 
ZOOM 
Mark Klaisner will lead the advanced UM Heritage course 
 
*The Basic Lay Servant Class is the entry point to leadership within the United Methodist 
Church. It helps you to recognize God's call in your life and to recognize your spiritual gifts. 
The class shows you and prepares you for opportunities to serve God. These might include 
teaching, leading, guiding, reaching out to others, and other ways that proclaim and 
demonstrate the love of God in Jesus Christ. 
 

*The Leading Worship Advanced course focuses on the ministry of the lay servant who either 
regularly or occasionally leads a group or congregation in worship. 
 

*The Living Our United Methodist Beliefs Advanced course will explore the special gifts of 
theology, witness, and organization that The United Methodist Church brings to the church 
universal, how we got where we are today, and how our distinctive emphases are still needed 
in the 21st -century church. 
 

Deadline: Friday, October 29. Register by contacting Nancy Schmig at 
schmigkn@gmail.com. Please provide your name, home church, and contact information. If 
you have questions about individual classes please contact: 
Mike Zahn, District Lay Leader BASIC class, mmzahn57@hotmail.com, 715-470-1957 
Pastor Caleb McGregor, Leading Worship class, caleb@calebmcgregor.com, 715-887-3011 
Pastor Mark Klaisner, UM Heritage class, msklaisner61@yahoo.com, 715-361-2091 
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FOOT CLINICS/VOLUNTEERS 

Did you know that Monona UMC is hosting the NewBridge Foot Clinic in our Fellowship Hall 
three Tuesdays a month? NewBridge is partnered with Registered Nurse Gail Owens and Nail 
Technician Susan Hasey to provide foot care for older adults 60+. The cost is $20 and we ask 
that you bring two towels. Appointments are required by calling (608) 512-0000. 
NewBridge is also looking for a Foot Clinic volunteers to help with their foot clinics. Please 
contact Joe at NewBridge 608-512-0000- Ext. 2000 for more information. 
 
 

NEWBRIDGE/MY MEAL MY WAY 
The NewBridge meals sites are starting up again with some new options. The East 
Side/Monona location has lunch at Messiah Lutheran Church at noon on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays and breakfast/lunch at HyVee (East Wash.) from 10am until 1pm on Wednesdays 
and Fridays. Find more information on their website, including registration info: 
www.newbridgemadison.org/nutrition 
 
 

JUST BAKERY  
We can still enjoy the wonderful goodies from Just Bakery. Search for “Just Bakery” online 
to view their many products. You may also call 608-598-0042 to place your order. Due to 
COVID-19 their store front is no longer open but their products are available for delivery in 
Dane County for a $5.00 charge or you may pick up your order curbside on Saturdays (9:00 
- 2:00) at 1708 Thierer Rd. Madison. 
 
 

AGRACE HOSPICECARE 
Agrace Offers Virtual Grief Support 
In November, Agrace grief support specialists are offering in-person and virtual group grief 
support options:  
• Family Grief Support Group meets at the Agrace Grief Support Center every other 

Tuesday, from 6 - 7 p.m. Dates vary, call (608) 327-7135 for details. 
• Bridges (virtual) meets online November 10 and 24, from 9:30-11 am. 
• COVID-19 Loss Group (virtual) meets online November 3 and 17, from 5:30 p.m. to 7 

p.m.  
Pre-registration is required for all groups. For details, fees or to register, visit 
Agrace.org/GriefGroups or call (608) 327-7118.  
 
Agrace Seeks Volunteers in Dane County  
Agrace is seeking volunteers across Dane County to visit with hospice patients, provide 
companionship for clients at the new Agrace Adult Day Center, support its Madison-area 
thrift stores, or assist customers at the Doc Rock Café. Volunteer orientation will take place 
at Agrace’s Madison campus November 11, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Pre-registration is 
required for either session. Call (608) 327-7163 or visit Agrace.org/Volunteer to fill out an 
application. 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.agrace.org/griefgroups
http://www.agrace.org/volunteer
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GOODMAN COMMUNITY CENTER THANKSGIVING BASKETS 
In a good year, many families can’t afford these groceries for a holiday meal, and this year, 
with the pandemic far from over, even more families are turning outward for help. Together, 
we’ll provide 4,000 Dane County families with everything they need to make a traditional 
Thanksgiving meal at home. 
 
You can help with this mission: 
• Donate online at goodmancenter.org/donate  
• Volunteer to help sort by emailing mailor@goodmancenter.org or calling 204-8056 
 
Providing a holiday meal can provide a small comfort to struggling families during this 
difficult time. 
 
 
 

ADVENT STUDY 
 

Beginning on Sunday, November 21, join 
Pastor Paul in a five week Advent Study 
discussing Michael Slaughter’s book, 
Christmas is not Your Birthday. We will gather 
after coffee hour each Sunday, around 11:30. 
(On Sunday December 5th, we will meet 
following Church Conference.) Copies of the 
book will be available in the church office. The 
cost of the book will be $8.00. 
 
 
Every year, we say we’re going to cut back, 
simplify, and have a family Christmas that 
focuses on the real reason for the season—
Jesus. But every year, advertisements beckon, 
the children plead, and it seems easier just to 
indulge our wants and whims. Overspending, 
overeating, materialism, and busyness rob us 
of our peace and joy and rob Jesus of his 
rightful role as the center of our celebration. 

 
 
This Christmas, cut through the hype that leaves you exhausted and broke at 
the end of the year. Instead, experience the peace of knowing that God is truly 
with us, the joy of giving sacrificially, and the love of a Savior who gave 
everything he had for us. In five short, engaging chapters, Pastor Mike 
Slaughter inspires readers to approach Christmas differently, and be 
transformed in the process.  
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FOR THE LOVE OF GOD’S CREATION 
…don’t be fooled by our wonderful summer… 

After our recent, decent summer, it might be hard for us who live in Wisconsin to 
actually buy into the phenomenon of global warming.  Nature has seemed predictable. 
The weeds have grown as usual. The tomato crop has been fantastic.  Neither the 
mosquitoes nor the Japanese beetles were bad and there were plenty of pollinators 
around.   
 
Although we have not recently had any noteworthy reminders of climate change in 
Wisconsin, if you look at Patsy’s CH&SOC bulletin board in fellowship hall, you will 
come to find out how climate change quietly is affecting a number of sectors in our 
state: 
 
• TOURISM AND OUTDOOR RECREATION.  Increased frequency and intensity of 

rain during the warm months will damage or reduce access to parks, beaches, lakes, 
and rivers. Warmer winters and precipitation shifting from snow to rain or freezing 
rain is limiting ice fishing, skiing and other winter activities. All depriving us from 
refreshing adventures in nature and negatively impacting the economy of local 
communities. 

• FOREST PRODUCT INDUSTRY. Warmer winters means more frequent thawing of 
land, preventing machinery access to manage the forests and transport out the 
harvested wood. Drier conditions and warmer temperatures are increasing risk of 
wildfires and reducing suitable habitats for many northern and boreal tree species.  

• PUBLIC HEALTH AND SAFETY. Climate change’s impact on public health and 
safety is of primary concern to all inhabitants. More intense and frequent rains can 
result in flooding, eroding soil and coast lines, washing out of roads and bridges, 
breaking dams, overwhelming sewer and wastewater treatment plants all great 
human health stressors. Increased frequencies of extreme heat can cause heatstroke 
and exacerbate chronic illnesses such as asthma, cardiovascular disease and 
diabetes. Especially vulnerable are pregnant women, children of all ages, and the 
elderly.  

• WILD RICE PRODUCTION. Spiritually, culturally, and nutritionally important to 
native Americans in the state, wild rice is vulnerable to a range of climate changes, 
from warmer winters, more humid days and nights, fluctuating lake levels and heavy 
rains. Climate change threatens to move the plant’s habitat further north, putting 
this important resource out of reach to Wisconsin tribes.  

• ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE. While most of us may not yet notice, communities of 
color, tribal nations, and low-income communities are often the first and worst hit by 
extreme weather, industry shifts and pollution. Environmental justice refers to 
efforts to address these injustices.  

 
While we wait for the leaders of our world, legislators and corporations, to put a stop to 
green-house gas emissions everywhere, we could help, by signing up for renewable 
energy with our electric company. The extra monthly charge will be minimal.  Do it for 
the love of God’s Creation.     
CH&SOC, Siv Goulding 
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General Fund Month Year to Date

Income 17,323$         185,633$       
General Operating Expenses 22,125           183,642         
Net Surplus (Shortfall) (4,802)$     1,991$      

Cash Flow
September 30, 2021

 
 

 
 

STEWARDSHIP – GREAT QUOTES ON GIVING 
Sometimes a great quote sticks with you, rings true, and really makes you look at 
something in a new way. Stores like Hobby Lobby seem to have based a large part of their 
business models on the fact that we love having great quotes hanging in our homes. As we 
approach Thanksgiving, I hope you find these giving quotes inspiring. 
 

“Make all you can, save all you can, give all you can.” 
~John Wesley 

 
“He who obtains has little. He who scatters has much.” 

~Lao-Tzu 
 

“No person was ever honored for what he received. He was honored for what he gave.” 
~Calvin Coolidge 

 
“It is possible to give without loving, but it is impossible to love without giving.” 

~Richard Braunstein 
 

“You can’t have a perfect day without doing something for someone who’ll never 
be able to repay you.” 

~John Wooden 
 

“You can have everything in life that you want if you will just help enough other 
people get what they want” 

~Zig Ziglar 
 

“Remember this – you can’t serve God and Money, but you can serve God with money.” 
~Selwyn Hughes 

 
“I judge all things only by the price they shall gain in eternity.” 

~John Wesley 
 

“It is more blessed to given than receive.” 
~Jesus, Acts 20:35 

 
Rev. Jason Mahnke 
Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation, 888-903-9863 or www.wumf.org 
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The Life and Ministry of God’s People In Monona United Methodist Church 
November 2021 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 1     

Pastor Paul 
vacation thru 
November 3 
6-8pm Girl 
Scout Troop 

2 
 
 

3 
2-4pm Caregvr 
support -Zoom 
6-8pm Paper 
Moon Drama 
6:30-8:00 E.L. 
Bible St-upstairs 

4 
1:00 Zoom 
Church / Society  
6:30 Trustees  
6:30 Hand Bells 
Rehearsal-hall 

5 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama 
 

6 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
9am-2pm 
Holiday Bazaar 
Parking Lot 

7  
See schedule below 
Poinsettia orders 
Church Conf  
  Forms Due 
8:30 Choir  
  Rehearsal 
11:30  Adult 
Sunday  School 

8     
11am 
Hilltoppers 
 
6:30 Stephen 
Ministry 
 

9 
9:30-12:15  
  NewBridge  
 Foot ClinicF.H. 
1:00 Staff  
     Meeting 
2pm Lay 
   Leadership 

10 
1:30 Friendship  
  Cr-Fellowship  
  Hall 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama 
6:30 Confirmation  
6:30-8:00 E.L. 
Bible St-upstairs 

11 
 
 
 

12 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama 
 

13 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 
9am Men’s 
Group 
Breakfast-
Monona Garden 

14   
See schedule below 
8:30 Choir  
  Rehearsal 
11:30  Adult 
Sunday  School 
11:30 Worship  
     Committee  

15 
 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama- 
  Sanctuary 
 

16 
9:30-12:15  
  NewBridge  
 Foot ClinicF.H. 
1:00 Staff Mtg 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama- 
  Sanctuary 
 

17 
10-11 RSVP 
Knit/Stitch-hall 
3-6:30pm Paper 
  Moon Sancty 
6:30 Confirmation  
6:30-8:00 El 
Libertador Bible 
Study-upstairs 

18 
 
1:00 Zoom 
Church / Society  
 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama- 
  Sanctuary 
6:30 SPRC- 
  Zoom 

19 
Pastor’s Day Off 
 
3-4:30 Girl 
Scout Troop-
Hall 
6-8pm Paper 
  Moon Drama 
  Sanctaury 

20 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 
12-9pm Paper 
  Moon Drama- 
  Sanctuary 
 

21   
See schedule below 
Newsletter Ddln 
Stewardship 
Sunday 
8:30 Choir  
  Rehearsal 
11:30  Adult 
Sunday  School 
11:30 Advent  
  Study 
2 Read / Meet 

22 
 
 
6:30 Stephen 
Ministry 

23 
9:30-12:15  
  NewBridge  
 Foot ClinicF.H. 
1:00 Staff  Mtg 
1-6pm Blood  
  Drive- 
  St Stephen’s 
 
 

24 
6:30-8:00 El 
Libertador Bible 
Study-upstairs 

25 
Thanksgiving 

Day 
 

Office Closed 
 

26 
Office Closed  
 

27 
6-7:30am E.L. 
  Prayer Vg 
 

28 
See schedule below 
1st Sunday of  
  Advent 
11:30  Adult 
Sunday  School 
11:30 Advent  
  Study 

29 
10:30am-3pm 
Monona 
Quilters-F.H. 
 

30 
1:00 Staff  
     Meeting 
 
 

    

 SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
 9:00 Sunday School for children 
10:00 Worship 
11:00 Fellowship 
 1:00 El Libertador Worship in Spanish 
 

 
 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
Newsletter Deadline November.21 
Information arriving after the above 
date may not be in the December 
newsletter.  Remember, you can 
FAX your article to 222-2395 or 
email to 
secretarymumc@sbcglobal.net 
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MONONA UNITED METHODIST CHURCH        
606 NICHOLS ROAD 
MONONA, WI    53716         
 

The HILLTOP HERALD is produced monthly for distribution to the members and friends of Monona United Methodist 
Church. 
 
Monona UMC Church office  222-1633 (Fax 222-2395); Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Homepage  www.mononaunitedmethodistchurch.org 
Pastor Paul Johnsen  920-246-2855 pjohnsen58@gmail.com    
Kay – secretarymumc@sbcglobal.net  
Worship 10:00am 
 
NOVEMBER 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  POINSETTIAS 
 

You may purchase poinsettias or this year, a cyclamen, to decorate the 
sanctuary during Advent and take them home after worship on Christmas Eve. 
You may also choose the color you would like to purchase. 

 
Please complete the form below and return it to the office by Sunday, November 7 with 
your check payable to Monona U.M.C. 

 

 ___ Poinsettias in 6½” pot   $16.00 each 
  __ Red, __ White, __ Pink, __ Burgundy, __ Jingle Bells (white stripe in red leaf) 
 
 ___ Cyclamen   $13.00 each  
    __ Red, __ White, __ Pink 

 

From ___________________________________________________ 
 
In Honor of______________________________________________ 
Or 
In Memory of____________________________________________ 
 

If you have questions, please contact the church office @ 222-1633. 
Thank You For Sharing!!! 
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